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Winter Newsletter 2023 

Congratulations to Ella (aged 9) 

from pt Pool Brownies for winning First Prize in 

Carn Brea Parish Council's Christmas Card Competition. 



Congratulations to Poppy 

(aged 7) 

from pt Pool Brownies for 

winning Third Prize in 

Carn Brea Parish Council's 

Christmas Card Competition. 

Congratulations to Grace 

(aged 10) 

From 1st Pool Brownies for 

winning Second Prize in the 

Carn Brea Parish Council's 

Christmas Card Competition. 

See page three for all entrants . ._______________. 
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THE REFERENDUM IS COMING IN EARLY 2024 

TO YOUR 

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN will: 

- Make sure new buildings fit well into their surroundings 

- Keep development within suitable areas 

- Protect Green Spaces, footpaths & rights of way 

- Support adequate parking and provision of new bus links 

- Safeguard and encourage community facilities 

Any questions? 

07921 658352 elly.glanville@outlook.com 

face book.com/yestoca rn brea.nd p 

This advert is a paid promotion funded by the YESTOCARNBREANDP Campaign Group 

Open Spaces Improvements Committee 

The first meeting of the Open Spaces Improvements Committee 

met on 2nd October 2023. The next scheduled meetings will be 

held on: - Monday 4/12/23 and 29/1/24 at 7pm. 

The committee reviewed the 13 responses received during public 

consultation regarding improvements for Moorfield Road Open 

Space and drew up a list of proposed priorities. Minutes of the 

committee meeting can be found on Carn Brea Parish Council's 

website: - www.carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Carn Brea Parish Council will be planting hedging around the 

perimeter of Moorfield Road Open Space, along with some fruit 

trees at entrances. Keep an eye on our Facebook page for a date in 

February in which we will need volunteers to help us with planting. 

www.carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk
https://book.com/yestoca
mailto:elly.glanville@outlook.com


Annual Parish Awards:­

Clarence Coombe Memorial Award 

The Council wishes to recognise outstanding achievements, by person or 
persons who have served Carn Brea Parish. 

The Clarence Coombe Memorial Award is in memory of the late 
Clarence Coombe, a well-respected Councillor who served Carn Brea 
Parish for many years. 

The award will be presented to a nominee, who has served in Carn Brea 
Parish and who has given lifelong service, performed a heroic deed, or 

attained individual achievement through work, study, conquest of illness 
or disability etc. 

Marise Levenson Award 

The Ma rise Levenson Memorial Award is in memory of the late Ma rise 

Levenson. The award recognises the contribution of young people in 
the community, and will be presented to a young person under the 
age of 18 who has served in Carn Brea Parish and who has contributed 
to the local community through charitable acts, altruistic caring acts, 
or unrecognised achievements etc. 

CBPC Local Achievement Award 

The Local Achievement Award is to recognise the contribution by an 

individual where they have gone above and beyond for an individual 
or group in their local community. 

How To Nominate 

Proposals should be made in writing by letter or email to the Clerk 
stating the award nominated for and reasons for the nominations. 

All nominations should be received by 5th April 2024. 



Cornish etol 
rhe South Crofty Project Update: 
Feasibility Study and Dewatering 

Currently progressing our upcoming Feasibility Study report, as part of 
our aim of ultimately bringing South Crofty into full production. We 

have completed the metallurgical test work drilling generating a bulk 
sample of core, as part of the Feasibility Study. This bulk sample will 
provide data on mineralisation, not only helping our geologists to 
model the mineral resource, but also giving us the raw material needed 
for testing the operational processes during the mine life. These 
processes include Ore Sorting, Mineral Processing, Paste Backfill 
parameters and Mine Design. 

The construction of the Dewatering Plant is now complete, the process 
has been commissioned, permitted, and is ready for switch on, in late 
October 2023. This is a huge milestone for the project and will be a 
significant step closer to reopening the mine. 

The South Crofty Project Update: 
2023 Exploration Drilling-cam Brea 

The Exploration Drilling, which is currently underway on the South 

Flank of Carn Brea, is progressing well. The next phase of upcoming 

drill holes are aimed at defining the geological model further and 

begin to infill on the newly identified Wide Formation structure. The 

planned drilling program will continue on through and into 2024. 

We are very thankful for all the Community Support received during 
our ongoing works. 

Cornish Metals Ltd, South Crofty Mine, Dudnance Lane, Pool, Redruth, TR15 3QT 

01209 715777 Enquiries@cornishmetals.com www.cornishmetals.com 

www.cornishmetals.com
mailto:Enquiries@cornishmetals.com


How to keep warm and well in winter:-

• Make sure your home is warm enough. If you have a health 
condition that could be made worse by the cold, you shouldn't set 
your thermostat lower than 21°c. 

• Make sure your heating is only on when you need it and find the 
lowest comfortable temperature. 

• Check your radiator controls and use your central heating controls 

more efficiently. 

• Close your curtains and blinds when it's dark. 

• Find ways to block draughts. 

• Put secondary glazing film on your windows. 

• Use heated throws or blankets. 

• Wrap up well and say stocked up on cold remedies. 

• Keep moving. 

• Eat well. 

• Get your winter vaccinations. 

• Check your boiler flow temperature. 

For more advice visit the Citizens Advice website detailed below. 

Pension Credit:-

Pension Credit is a weekly benefit to boost your income. 

Visit the Citizens Advice Website for more details:­

https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk 

or phone the Citizens Advice Adviceline: 0800 144 8848 

https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk


The Annual Parish Meeting will take place on 2nd May 2024 at 7pm at 

Treloweth Community Hall, Pool, Redruth, Cornwall, TRlS 3QB. 

This is an opportunity for the Parish Council and other local 

organisations to present what they have been doing over the last 

year. If you live in the parish, it also enables you to have your say on 

anything you consider is important to the people of the parish. 

At the Annual Parish Meeting we will present awards, receive Carn 

Brea Parish Council's Annual report, invite local organisations to give 

a report and invite residents of Carn Brea Parish to raise any matters 

of interest or concerns. 

CARN BREA PARISH COUNCIL CONTACT DETAILS:­

Telephone : 01209 313014 

Website: www.carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Email : enguiries@carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Find us on Facebook 
Facebook.com/CarnBreaParishCouncil 

Please ensure that you recycle this newsletter. 

https://Facebook.com/CarnBreaParishCouncil
www.carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk

